Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners

Sycamore Park District
Tuesday, April 24, 2012                                                                          
President Strack called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. 
The roll was called with Commissioners Owens, Schulz, Tucker and Strack present.  Commissioner Graves was absent.  Staff members present were Bart Desch, Jeff Donahoe, Jeanette Freeman, Dan Gibble, Jackie Hienbuecher and Kirk Lundbeck.  
Guests at the Board meeting were:
Greg Martin – CAC
Jeremy Grubbs – Sycamore Youth Baseball

Fred Lantz, Sikich 

Pete Paulsen, 1020 Michael St.

No comments from the public

Regular and Consent Agenda Approval –

Motion  


Commissioner Tucker moved to approve the Regular and Consent Agenda.  
Commissioner Schulz seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  


Approval of Minutes –
Motion  


Commissioner Schulz moved to approve the March 27, 2012 Regular Meeting Minutes.  
Commissioner Owens seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker moved to approve the March 27, 2012 Executive Session Minutes remaining confidential.  Commissioner Schulz seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  


3.0 Petition and Public Comment   -  None
Claims and Accounts Approval
Motion  


Commissioner Schulz moved to approve and pay the bills in the amount of $83,124.21. 
Commissioner Tucker seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call
President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners 

Sycamore Park District

Tuesday April 24, 2012
P 2
Correspondence – 

Clubhouse – Joyce Welsand
June Cribaro

Positive Feedback/Reports
· Commissioner Tucker noted it was good to see the positive correspondence and people are using the facilities.
Department Presentations

Director Gibble noted each Superintendent will be doing presentations about areas they are working on.  Superintendent of Golf Operations Kirk Lundbeck gave his presentation to the Board.  He gave the Board a binder with information for them to look at later.  The information includes the history of the Golf Course, the marketing that has been done to create more outings, 2011 events.  If the Board has any questions after reading the material, he asked that they call him.  He then gave figures for all areas of the Golf Course Operations, including rounds, passes, outings, etc.  He has signed up for the Professional Golf Management Intern Program for FY2013.  From May from August, he will have a paid intern working for him.  Commissioner Schulz suggested sharing the background or history.  It could be in the Chronicle and our website.  Superintendent Lundbeck noted the course will have the Solo Rider Golf Cart this year sharing it with DeKalb.
Old Business – 

Resolution 02-2012:  Establishing Policy for Sale of food, beverage & other products in SPD Parks and Facilities
Motion
Commissioner Schulz made a motion to approve Resolution 02-2012 – Policy for Sale of food, beverage & other products in SPD Parks and Facilities with the modifications noted.  Commissioner Owens seconded the motion.  

Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll to approve the motion.  All commissioners present
voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0. 
There was discussion regarding the policy.  Superintendent of Recreation Desch noted there has not been any policy on concessions or product being sold on our property. Ultimately the District is responsible for what happens on District property.  Commissioner Tucker asked what determines the cart being out on the Golf Course.  Superintendent of Finance Hienbuecher noted there is one cart out for every outing and some outings there are two carts out.  
Audit Presentation  - Fred Lantz from Sikich presented the FY 2011 audit to the Board.  He gave a verbal presentation of the audit also.  
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker moved to approve the FY2011 audit as presented.  Commissioner Owens seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.
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Vote on Revised Budget Based upon Golf Course Re-organization  - Director Gibble noted this is a follow up to information discussed previously.  He wanted to let the Board know the District would not realize the full savings this fiscal year.  The District is trying to get to a point to start repaying the $300,000 that was noted in the audit and then start building reserves before starting any new projects.  
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker moved to approve the revised budget based upon the Golf Course Re-organization.  Commissioner Schulz seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.

Update on Progress of the WPA Main Shelter – Superintendent of Parks & Facilities Donahoe noted he has been trying to contact the volunteers that started working on the shelter last fall. He is in the process of getting permits and estimates to finish the project.  The finish date will depend on the volunteers.  He will keep the Board updated.  Commissioner Tucker noted she is worried about the vandalism at the shelter again.  Superintendent of Parks & Facilities Donahoe noted the door has to be replaced to be ADA complaint, so they may put in a door with a timer lock.  Commissioner Strack noted he appreciated the amount of things that Superintendent Donahoe is handling.   
Review of Project Requested by Sycamore Youth Baseball – Superintendent Donahoe noted he was approached by Sycamore Youth Baseball regarding an additional batting cage.  Jeremy Grubbs who is the Vice President of SYB noted they realize the Park District is a vital part of SYB.  They want to help improve things.  Commissioner Schulz suggested contacting the Sports Boosters to help with this also for a portion.  Commissioner Strack suggested that the District staff work with SYB and talk to the Sports Booster.  
Motion  

Commissioner Owens moved to approve the Project Request from Sycamore Youth Baseball as presented.  Commissioner Tucker seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.

Ratification of Transfer of Funds for Golf Course and Pool deficits –Superintendent of Finance Hienbuecher noted the Board had expressed desire to not have deficits at year end.  The Board would just need to ratify the transfer of funds.
Motion  

Commissioner Schulz moved to ratify the transfer of funds for the Golf Course and Pool deficits in the amount of $167,250 for Golf and $16,824 for the Pool.  Commissioner Owens seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.
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Petition and Public Comment –None

Adjournment
Motion

The Board adjourned the Regular Session to go into Executive Session at 7:15 p.m. on a

motion made by Commissioner Tucker for the following: #5 The purchase or lease of real property for the use of the public body, including meetings held for the purpose of discussing whether a particular parcel should be acquired -  #21 Discussion of minutes of meetings lawfully closed under this Act, whether for purposes of approval by the body of the minutes or semi-annual review of the minutes as mandated by Section 2.06.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Schulz.


Roll Call
President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All Commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0. 
Motion


The Board convened to Executive Session at 7:24 p.m. on a motion made by Commissioner 
Strack. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.
Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 


present voted Aye.   Motion carried 4-0.  

Motion
The Board adjourned the Executive Session at 7:37 p.m. on a motion made by Commissioner Strack.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.
Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 


present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0. 
Motion


The Board reconvened to the Regular Session at 7:37 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner 
Schulz.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.  

Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 
present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  

Motion

The Board adjourned the Regular Session at 7:37 p.m. on a motion made by Commissioner 
Schulz.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.
Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 


present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Jeanette Freeman
Recording Secretary
Sycamore Park District
